Letter 8 (41).

To Mrs. Smyth 111 University St., Belfast from her son Gordon “On Active Service”.  The letter is dated the 5 Sept 1916.

My Dear Mother,

I have not had a letter from you for some time so I hope that you are A.1. and in good form.  I had a parcel from Lizzie and one from Mina.  Wasn't it very good of them.  I enjoyed them very much.

The weather here at present is very bad.  It rains most of the time and it is altogether miserable.  Anyhow we are looking forward to better weather in the near future.

When I was at the Lewis gun school I ran up against M'Clinton and Stewart of North.  I had a grand time at the school.  We were 1/2 an hour's walk of a large town and I was able to go in nearly every day.  I bought quite a number of things.  I hope to see Eric tomorrow again.  He and I are both working hard for his transfer.  If it can't be managed I have a great notion of the artillery.  I see that they are looking for officers at present.  The artillery is a good job out here.

The king was out here some time ago and I forgot to tell you that he was quite close to where I am.  In fact some of our fellows saw him.

Enclosed is for your birthday.

Have no more news

So must close

With much love 

from Gordon

[At the top of the letter has been written] I hope to see Eric tomorrow.

